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Our July club meeting will be held on July 2 at 9:30 AM on Zoom.  You will receive an email 
invitation to the meeting from Carolyn Kopper, on Wednesday before the Thursday meeting.  If 
you have not had the fun of using Zoom and would like some help to practice you can call Chris 
Sanderson at 858-442-1834 or Carolyn Kopper at 949-235-0842. 
 
The Kneedlers and Hookers group meets on Tuesdays at 2:00. All knitters and crocheters are welcome to join 
in on Zoom. Please contact Marylu Belisle via email to mlubelisle@icloud.com for instructions.  
 
The only other event on our calendar is the Friday afternoon group who Zoom every Friday at noon for 40 
minutes.  If you would like an invitation to that meeting send an email to SharonPhilippe@yahoo.com.  She 
will reply to your email to let you know that she has added you to the invitation list. 
 

A Message from Marcia 
Ladies! 
You are really cranking out the goods! 
We have nearly met our quota for the cradle quilts! 
Many thanks for your hard work! 
The next question is will the Woodchucks have sufficient access to be able  
to complete the cradles? 
 
Stockings . . .  
Wow!  Fantastic work! 
The bucket is nearly full. 
Guess what? 
We have more buckets!  Yep!  You can't fool this old broad!  You make the stockings . . . 
I will find another bucket! 
So, keep up the great work on the stockings!  There is no limit as to how many stockings 
we take to the base!!!  All stockings will be put to good use there! 
Also, remember, this is a perfect time to 'play' with your machine and to get your creative 
juices flowing.  'Strip' patterns . . . sew strips (A.K.A scraps!) at an angle down the length 
of the stocking, or across the width of the stocking. 
Dial up those decorative stitches on your sewing machine. 
Try the decorative stitches in different sizes and with different color threads. 
Using 2 spools of thread - same color - thread them together and through the needle together 
and see what a difference it makes even with a 'regular' stitch, not just the decorative stitches. 
It is amazing how much 'stronger' the stitch is! 



Some of you have done decorative stitches on the hanging loop - good job! 
Others did decorative stitches in the strip pattern - good job. 
Have fun! 
And, as always, Thank you for helping take care of those who take care of us! 
Hugs to each of you! 
Wash your hands! 
Marcia Bruce 
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    Carolee Ziegman  14   
    

SUNSHINE 

If you know of anyone with the need for a sunshine card, please call or email our Sunshine girl 
Bunny – 760-732-0711 or bjquint@cox.net 
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